Secretary Anthony Blinken

Department of State

2201 C St, NW

Washington, DC 20520

Dear Secretary Blinken,

Ciham Ali, an Eritrean American, has been secretly detained in an unknown location in Eritrea for more than 10 years. She was arrested on 8 December 2012 when she was just 15 years old. The Eritrean government has not divulged any information, not even to her family, about her location or the reason for her detention. Her enforced disappearance appears to be in retaliation against her father’s suspected involvement in a coup in 2012.

Even though Ciham Ali is a U.S. citizen, the U.S. government has not intervened in Ciham’s case. I call on you to urgently act on her behalf, since the status quo is a clear violation of her fundamental human rights and her rights as a U.S. citizen.

Sincerely,

